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Head Office:  Marchmont Community Centre, 62 Marchmont Street, London WC1N 1AB
Tel: 020 7837 6622  Email: info@npcuk.org  Web: www.npcuk.org
22 June 2020

To: 

Rt. Hon. Boris Johnson MP, Prime Minister

Rt. Hon. Oliver Dowden CBE, MP, Secretary of State DCMS 
By e-mail

Dear Prime Minister/Mr Dowden,

Re: TV Licences for over 75s

We thank your Ministerial support team for their reply to our letter of 26th May, but as you may imagine, our members are more frustrated and angry at this moment in time than they have ever been.

There are fundamental issues around the government abdicating its responsibilities for an element of universal entitlements that supplements the poorest state pension in the economically developed world. We believe that social welfare is the sole remit of the government in power, not an unelected, Broadcasting Company.

We thank all Ministers for their words of support for older people in the UK, but significantly their actions fall short of these, leaving us uncertain of where their loyalties really lie.  Recognising the value of the free TV licence to someone over 75 is one thing, it is quite another to juggle the issue between the government and the BBC with no resolution, leaving older people caught in the middle.

If the government is truly disappointed with their expectations that the BBC would continue to provide free TV licences for over 75s not being met, why are they not able to put that disappointment into action by negotiating with the BBC and coming to a solution that would meet those expectations?  It is an action that would show the over 75s your true support for them.

The NPC absolutely understands the economic situation caused by COVID-19, and with that the greater reliance placed on access to TV and radio by older people to receive updated news, guidance and programmes that help us along each day.  However, there are now 1.9 million pensioners living in poverty in the UK (Age UK).  It is expected that a further 50,000 (possibly more) pensioners who are not on pension credit will be pushed into poverty.  
It is of no use to them to have access to a ‘simple repayment scheme’ if the money is not there in the first place.  Millions of pensioners now face decisions on whether to eat, heat their homes or buy a TV licence that they have not had to do for perhaps 10-15 years or more.  In the 21st century that choice should never have to be made.

The Prime Minister made a bold statement in the press that it was ‘crucial to retain the free TV licence for over 75s.’  He also said he would meet the BBC to ‘thrash out a solution.’  Sadly, this does not appear to have happened and in spite of COVID-19 it could and should have been followed through by another Minister in the DCMS.

The NPC supports a state-funded Broadcasting function that has the ability to commit to communities across the country to provide a first class service.  Freedom of information is a huge issue running through COVID-19 and without the BBC being able to freely inform the population, we would have not understood the seriousness of the pandemic.  Moving to subscription only models are expensive, require online facilities or the purchase of equipment that older people cannot afford or use and are at the behest of profit making private providers.

It is to be hoped that even at this late stage, negotiations can take place which allow both the government and the BBC to show its support for vulnerable older people and put bold words into positive action.

Yours sincerely,
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Jan Shortt

General Secretary
cc Courtney Harris, Ministerial Team

